
Kettering Town Centre:  
Public Spaces Protection 
Order - Review

N

Kettering Borough 
Council is currently 
reviewing the Public 
Spaces Protection Order 
(PSPO) which currently 
applies to Kettering 
Town Centre, and would 
like your views. 
The current PSPO was 
granted in July 2016 for 
a period of three years, 
and an extension is now 
proposed for a further 
period of three years. 
There are no proposed 
changes to the Order or 
the geographical area, 
shown in this map.

Appendix 3

Use of skateboards, bicycles and 
scooters is prohibited in these areas

What is the PSPO?
Public Spaces Protection Orders were created by the 2014 Anti-Social Behaviour Crime and Policing Act to 
deal with any nuisances or problems in a particular area that affects the local community’s quality of life. 
In July 2016 a PSPO covering Kettering Town Centre introduced the following restrictions:
• Alcohol consumption on the street
• Begging on the street
• Charity collection without the Council’s permission
• Use of skateboards and misuse of bikes/scooters
• Foul and abusive language when causing offence
• Under 18s staying after a request to leave from an authorised officer
• Loitering/obstructing the highway
• Using a car in an ant-social manner
• Unauthorised distribution of leaflets
• Anti-social parking
More information about the PSPO can be found at www.kettering.gov.uk/publicspacesprotectionorder 



Q2  Is there anything you would like to see included in the PSPO 
that you feel is detrimental to the quality of life in Kettering Town 
Centre?    
      

Q3  Do you have any additional comments?  
      

Q1 Do you agree with the Public Spaces Protection Order covering 
Kettering Town Centre being extended for a further three years?     
                Yes                                                                 No

Kettering Town Centre: Public Spaces Protection Order – Review Questionnaire
We want your views! Your feedback on extending the duration of the PSPO is very important to us. 

If you wish to take part in this process, please answer the questions below and return your replies to 
Community Safety, Kettering Borough Council, Bowling Green Road, Kettering NN15 7QX.

You can also fill in this questionnaire online at: www.kettering.gov.uk/publicspacesprotectionorder 

Please complete this questionnaire either online or in paper format and return by 
Friday 15th February 2019.


